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Our Safety Committee members 
have been working hard. Please 
check out the page entitled "Deter, 
Detect and Defend" for more 
information!

Montevista's list of approved plants 
as well as those that are not 
approved has been updated and is 
on our website. The plant lists were 
reviewed along with Back to Nature, 
our landscape company. A few trees 
were removed due to their invasive 
nature with root structures capable 
of lifting sidewalks. Other plants 
were added at the request of 
homeowners. If residents have a 
plant in mind that is not on the 
approved list, please contact an 
architectural committee member via 
AZCMS for approval.

The Landscape Committee is currently 
surveying our landscaping to determine 
what areas need replanting and where 
granite touch-ups are needed. Tree 
trimming ahead of the 
monsoon/nonsoon (TBD) will begin in 
April. 

The Architectural Committee notes 
that homeowners needing roof 
repairs need to submit an 
architectural request prior to any 
work being done. This is for 
documentation purposes and to 
make sure that if any tile is replaced, 
the correct color tile or one closest 
to it if the original is not available
will be used. 
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Monthly Meeting Notes

What's Up Montevista! 



Once again, please do not make any 
additions or changes to the outside of 
your home without first submitting an 
application to the Architectural 
Committee. Forms can be found on 
our website at mymontevista.com. 
These include, but are not limited to, 
the addition of a pool/spa, 
pergola/ramada, gutters, changes to 
paint, hardscape (i.e., gravel or 
pavers), landscape (plants or turf) or 
roof repairs. If you have any 
questions, contact AZCMS.

Our next bulk trash pickup will be 
Thursday, April 10th. Please do not 
schedule individual pick-up times on 
the City of Phoenix website! Details 
on what constitutes "bulk trash" and 
other information can be found by 
visiting the City of Phoenix Waste 
Management website, 
solid.waste.@phoenix.gov. It is a violation 
of city ordinance to place trash out 
more than 7 days prior to scheduled 
appointment times. 

Reminders Don't Let Their "Boo" 
Get You!

Rattlesnakes typically come out of 
hibernation as temperatures warm up 
in the Valley in mid-March. They are 
generally active up to early November 
with peak activity through October. In 
the warm temperatures of Spring, 
they are more active during the day, 
but in early May when temps are on 
the rise, they tend to be more active 
at night. Beware, however, that there 
are times when temperature does not 
matter. If rain has been scarce but 
suddenly we get an unexpected light 
shower, even at 35 degrees 
rattlesnakes are known to come out 
for an opportunity to drink. Thus, be 
cautious when letting your dogs out 
and make sure to check your 
surroundings. They like to hide 
amongst pool equipment, storage 
sheds, woodpiles, construction 
materials and in garages. So... don't 
let their "BOO" get you!





Deter, Detect and Defend!
Gates, Cameras, Data

Our Montevista Board along with AZCMS and our new Safety 
Committee members recently spent several hours observing traffic 
flow at our Dixileta entrance. Although not perfect, gates do serve a 
purpose - to deter, detect and defend!

FINDINGS: Speeding, tailgating and drafting were frequently 
observed - at times leading to last-minute maneuvers in order to avoid 
accidents or damage to the gates. Examination of camera footage 
showed instances of gates being bumped or hit resulting in 
malfunctions. Sensors in the gate apparatus are capable of providing 
data that can determine whether damage is caused by a vehicle, being 
manually forced open, or a mechanical malfunction - all of which have 
contributed to costly repairs. 

NOTE: Drivers who fail to punch a code in at the entry box or use 
their fob, even if the gates are already open, can impact the ability of 
sensors to have enough time to reset. As a result, they can become 
"confused" - not opening or closing fully before being capable of 
resetting, which can lead to mechanical issues and delays. So, please 
use your fob!

PLAN: As our current gate company, AAA Smart Business, has not 
been meeting Board expectations with routine maintenance lacking, 
new personnel not properly trained, calls not being responded to in a 
timely manner, and a general lack of communication, a new gate 
company, iCAN Access and Video was unanimously chosen after 
review of three bids by the Board. Their service will begin on Monday, 
March 3rd. More information is contained in this newsletter. Cameras, 
modems and routers have been inspected and are being updated or 
replaced as necessary. 









Did You Know?
Estimated yearly collections of 
HOA fees rose 32.4% 
between 2005 and 2015. So, 
how does Montevista 
compare?

If your home is placed in a trust, 
but your homeowner's 
insurance policy is only listed in 
your name, you may encounter 
coverage issues. 
Insurance companies can deny 
claims related to property 
damage or liability if a trust 
technically owns the home and 
is not listed on one's 
homeowner's insurance policy. 
Homeowner's insurance policies 
are tied to the named 
policyholder(s). If one's trust is 
not listed as an "additional 
insured", the insurer can argue 
that the actual owner (the trust) 
is not covered and therefore 
deny the claim. Be safe and 
contact your insurance provider 
for clarification.

The following is a list of HOA 
assessments since residents 
and AZCMS took over 
management from Toll 
Brothers:

2019:     $577
2020:     $577     0% change
2021:     $624     +8.15% 
2022:     $638     +2.24%
2023:     $676     +5.96%
2024:     $696     +2.96%
2025:     $717     +3.00%

This represents an increase of 
$140 per quarter over the 
past six years - an average 
year over year increase of $23 
per quarter or just 4%!



James and Lisa Kai 
for going the extra mile and 
then some in their ongoing 

attempts to keep Lone Mountain 
Elementary from shutting down. 
Despite their best efforts, the 
school is scheduled to close on 

July 1, 2025.



Virtual Happy Hour!
Come join our next 
HOA meeting on

Thursday, 
March 20th
at 6:00 p.m.
 via Zoom

The Budweiser 
Clydesdales will be staying 

at Los Cedros in 
Scottsdale at 8700 E. 

Black Mountain Road in 
early March as they will be 

making appearances at 
NASCAR, Spring Training 

and other events. To check 
availability to see them, 

call 480-575-6100.



 Spring Trimming Season
Part I



Spring Trimming Season
 Part II



Spring Trimming Season
Part III



Ashler Hills Park has finally opened! 
It is located behind Target at The 

Summit off of Ashler Hills Drive and 
74th Way (east of Scottsdale Road). 
The park has eight lighted pickleball 

courts, lighted basketball courts, 
restrooms, open turf play areas, 

shaded playgrounds, walking paths 
and trails, lighted parking and 

beautiful views. There is no dog 
park. According to the project 
manager whom I spoke to, no 

decision will be made to add gates 
or additional fencing to the 

pickleball courts until a review of all 
change orders and the contract 

balance has taken place. 



Thinking of a new home? I can help!
Whether you are Selling, Buying, 

Renting or Investing, 
reach out to me TODAY!

Selling Season is Here! 
Don't Make a Move Without Me!

Living in Montevista and Loving It 



Don’t Go Off the Rails,
When You Hit the Trails

Continued...



Don’t Go Off the Rails,
When You Hit the Trails

Part II





Jen Smith 
REALTOR® 602-486-2646 

thatphxgal@gmail.com 

There’s no base like home! 



March Fun for Everyone!



The Cave Creek Fire Department will 
host two community meetings to 
discuss the town's preparedness for 
wildfires. The first meeting will be held 
on Thursday, March 13th at 3:30 p.m. 
at the Cave Creek fire station at 37402 
N. Cave Creek Road. The second 
meeting is scheduled for 3:30 p.m. on 
Wednesday, April 9th at the Desert 
Foothills Library at 38443 N. 
Schoolhouse Road. Representatives 
from the Daisy Mountain Fire District 
and Tonto National Forest will be in 
attendance.

Only YOU Can 
Prevent Wildfires!



Recipe of the Month
Game Day

 Machaca Beef Dip Sandwiches 
DIRECTIONS:INGREDIENTS:

NOTE:


